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Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends that: 
 
1. The draft North Kleinburg-Nashville Secondary Plan (May, 2010) be revised in accordance 

with the recommendations set out in Attachment No. 1 to this report. 
 

2. The revised version of the North Kleinburg-Nashville Secondary Plan proceed to Council for 
adoption at the Council meeting of September 7, 2010 as part of Volume 2 of the new Official 
Plan; and that the plan reflect the changes approved by Committee of the Whole at this 
meeting.  

Contribution to Sustainability 

Consistent with Green Directions Vaughan, the City’s Community Sustainability and 
Environmental Master Plan, the secondary plan will meet the Region of York’s requirements for 
complete communities and the requirements under the Places to Grow plan for intensification 
while following key sustainability initiatives outlined by Green Directions as listed below: 

Goals 1 & 5: To demonstrate leadership through green building and urban design policies; 

Goal 2:  To ensure sustainable development and redevelopment; 

Goal 2:  To protect green space and the countryside by establishing a Natural Heritage  
  Network and limiting urban expansion; 

Goal 3:  To ensure that Vaughan is a city that is easy to get around with low   
  environmental impact; 

Goal 4:  Mixed-use communities in the Vaughan Metropolitan Centre and other Primary  
  and Local Centres, together with an emphasis on design excellence to foster  
  vibrant communities; 

Goals 5 & 6: An overall vision and policy structure that supports the implementation of Green  
  Directions Vaughan. 

Economic Impact 
 
The draft Vaughan Official Plan, including the North Kleinburg-Nashville Secondary Plan 
establishes the planning framework for development throughout the City to 2031.  The Plan, 
when approved will have a positive impact on the City of Vaughan in terms of managing growth 
and fostering employment opportunities while fulfilling the City’s obligations to conform with 
Provincial policies and meet Regionally imposed targets for residential and employment growth. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Public notice for the statutory open house on April 22, 2010 and statutory public hearing on June 
14, 2010 was mailed to landowners within the Kleinburg-Nashville Community Plan (OPA 601)  
   






















































































































